

Raymond Byrne Chief of Police

Thomas Wirsing **Deputy Chief of Operations**

Roy Newton Deputy Chief of Administrative Services



TO:

Deputy Chief Wirsing

FROM:

Sqt. Joe Grage #754

DATF.

08/25/2017

SUBJECT: Public Safety and Transportation Committee Agenda Item:

Legistar#170323: Balkan Bakery Parking Request

As you recall, the PSTC gave direction on the above listed matter at the meeting on August 7th, 2017. Specifically, they requested that the police department investigate the feasibility of designating a number of parking spaces on Park Ave. north of St. Charles Rd. as time limited parking. These spaces were to provide convenient parking for patrons to make brief visits at the businesses in the downtown area similar to the scenario provided by the owner of Balkan Bakery in her parking modification request.

Pursuant to this request I have identified six parking spaces at the above location that could be designated as time limited parking to serve the above mentioned purpose. Three of these parking spaces are on the east side of Park Ave and three are on the west side of Park Ave immediately north of St. Charles Rd. I have attached Google streetview photos of the location for reference.

> villageoflombard.org/lpd 630 / 873-4400 TDD: 630 / 620-5811

DEPT. FAX: 630 873.4496 INVESTIGATIONS FAX: 630 873.4444



Raymond Byrne
Chief of Police

Thomas Wirsing
Deputy Chief of Operations



Roy Newton
Deputy Chief of Administrative Services

I believe these parking spaces will serve the purpose desired by the PSTC. I defer to the PSTC regarding the length of time limit desired, but suggest either ten (10) or fifteen (15). Both of these time periods should be adequate for patrons to make brief stops to make purchases at the nearby businesses, including the Balkan Bakery.

Sat. Joe Grage #754

villageoflombard.org/lpd 630 / 873-4400 TDD: 630 / 620-5811

DEPT. FAX: 630 873.4496 INVESTIGATIONS FAX: 630 873.4444



Raymond Byrne
Chief of Police

Thomas Wirsing
Deputy Chief of Operations

Roy Newton
Deputy Chief of Administrative Services





PARK AVE EAST SIDE PARKING

villageoflombard.org/lpd

630 / 873-4400 TDD: 630 / 620-5811

DEPT. FAX: 630 873.4496 INVESTIGATIONS FAX: 630 873.4444



Raymond Byrne
Chief of Police

Thomas Wirsing
Deputy Chief of Operations

Roy Newton
Deputy Chief of Administrative Services





PARK AVE WEST SIDE PARKING

villageoflombard.org/lpd 630 / 873-4400 TDD: 630 / 620-5811

DEPT. FAX: 630 873.4496 INVESTIGATIONS FAX: 630 873.4444



Raymond Byrne
Chief of Police

Thomas Wirsing
Deputy Chief of Operations







OVERHEAD VIEW

villageoflombard.org/lpd

630 / 873-4400 TDD: 630 / 620-5811

DEPT. FAX: 630 873.4496 INVESTIGATIONS FAX: 630 873.4444